

## Office of Constable Precinct One

May 7<sup>th</sup>, 2020

After considerable deliberation and prayers, I have decided to retire early from my elected position as Tyler County Constable Precinct One. This resignation and my retirement will be effective at the end of the final hour of May 31<sup>st</sup>, 2020. I have applied for my County Retirement beginning on June 1<sup>st</sup> 2020.

My career has been almost continuous since May of 1982 and even before that when I was first sworn in as a Reserve Deputy Sheriff in December of 1980. I have enjoyed my career for the most part. I believe and hope that I have impacted my community in a good way.

Like all good things, this too must end. I have reached the age of retirement, and actually this is my second retirement. It's my time, and this decision is about me.

The voters of Precinct One have already chosen my successor. I recommend that he be appointed to finish my unexpired term before starting his elected term. I will work to insure a smooth transition for my replacement as you may direct.

Although I am leaving this position, I will still be in this community and will be here to help as I am able to do. I may even continue some small activity as needed.

Sincerely,

Dale Freeman
Constable Pct 1